
LICENSING SUB COMMITTEE 
 

Minutes of the meeting held on 10 February 2016 at 10.00 am in Council Chamber, Council 
Offices, Cecil Street, Margate, Kent. 

 
 

Present:  Councillors: Crow-Brown, Matterface and Tomlinson 
 

 
484. ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN  

 
Councillor Tomlinson proposed, Councillor Crow-Brown seconded and it was agreed that 
Councillor Matterface be the Chairman. 
 

485. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
 
There were no apologies. 
 

486. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 

487. APPLICATION FOR VARIATION OF PREMISES LICENCE  
 
Also present: 
 
Officers:  Mr Bensted – Regulatory Services Manager 

Mrs Bennett – Licensing Team Leader 
  Mr Evans – Assistant Litigation Solicitor 
  PC Dennett – Licensing Enforcement Officer 
 
Applicant’s representative:   Mr Mitchener 
 
The Regulatory Services Manager outlined his report to the Licensing Sub-Committee in 
respect of application for variation of premises licence at Margate Filling Station, 292 
Northdown Road, Margate. 
 
The Kent Police representative addressed the Licensing Sub-Committee and explained 
the Police objections to the application. 
 
The Sub-Committee asked questions of PC Dennett. 
 
Mr Mitchener addressed the Sub-Committee on behalf of the applicant. 
 
The Kent Police representative asked a question of Mr Mitchener. 
 
The Sub-Committee asked questions of Mr Mitchener. 
 
Further to this discussion, the Licensing Sub-Committee AGREED the following: 
 
“Having heard from applicant’s representative, the Licensing Officer and Kent Police we 
consider there are no overriding issues that would prevent the Sub-Committee granting a 
licence for 24 hours with conditions that alcohol be served through the hatch between the 
hours of 23.00 and 5.30, CCTV to be installed and be maintained with a 30 day recording 
facility.  The Sub-Committee has considered the 4 Licensing objectives.” 
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488. APPLICATION FOR PREMISES LICENCE  
 
Also present: 
 
Officers:  Mr Bensted – Regulatory Services Manager 

Mrs Bennett – Licensing Team Leader 
  Mr Evans – Assistant Litigation Solicitor 
 
Applicant’s representative:   Mr Wiseman 
 
The Regulatory Services Manager outlined his report to the Licensing Sub-Committee in 
respect of the application for a premises licence at 7 Southwood Road, Ramsgate. 
 
Mr Wiseman addressed the Sub-Committee. 
 
The Sub-Committee asked questions of Mr Wiseman. 
 
Further to this discussion, the Licensing Sub-Committee AGREED the following: 
 
“To grant the application with conditions consistent with the Operating Schedule 
accompanying the application and the agreed conditions.” 
 
 
Meeting concluded : 11.20am 
 
 


